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Virtual Veterans  

Since 1954, nearly 3 million military personnel have 
served on the Korean peninsula. These men and 
women were there to reassure the Korean govern-
ment that United States was standing with them as 
a guard against the potential Communist aggres-
sion from the north.  They were away from home 
and family for long periods of time and we®re all 
familiar with that.  

However, it seems as though no single government 
agency has a record of those who served there 
which is rather incredulous!!  We are working with 
Congressman Delaney®s office in an effort to se-
cure some information as to where such records 
might be found but have had no reply at this time.  
The National KWVA has also awakened to recog-
nize the problem and has added a new Executive 
Director to its staff to manage this search.  With all 
this, maybe we can come up with something use-
ful.  

Korean Defense  

The troops currently in Korea belong to the United 
States Forces Korea (USFK) which is a component 
of the United States Pacific Command  (USPACOM). 
USFK is the joint headquarters through which U.S. 
combat forces would be sent to the South Korea/
US Army  fighting components, and the Combined 
Forces Command (CFC).  The CFC is the combined 
ground, air, naval, marine and special operations 
commands. Major USFK elements include the 
Eighth U.S. Army (EUSA), Seventh Air Force, U.S. 
Naval Forces Korea (CNFK), U.S. Marine Forces Ko-
rea (MARFORK) and Special Operations Command 
Korea (SOCKOR). The CFC was established on 1 
July 1957. 

Its task is to support the United Nations Command 
and the CFC by coordinating and planning with in-
dividual U.S. units and to exercise operational con-
trol of U.S. forces as directed by United States Pa-
cific Command.  USFK is responsible for organiz-
ing, training and equipping U.S. forces on the Kore-
an Peninsula so they are really  combat ready.  
 
With 29,300 American soldiers, sailors, airmen and 
Marines currently in South Korea, U.S. forces  there 

are an imposing presence in the region and a key 
manifestation of the importance of the U.S. govern-
ment's role in South East Asia. According to the 5 
January 2011 Korea Herald , since July 1953 North 
Korea has violated the armistice 221 times, includ-
ing 26 military attacks.  
 
But there are other troubles in South Korea.  There 
is and has been resistance and demonstrations, 
with some fatalities  against UN forces for years.   
One of the more recent,  in 2006, demonstrations 
was  caused by the expansion of Ft Humphreys so 
the military could be consolidated in one place.  
This required the evacuation of many homes 
which, understandably, didn®t fare too well with 
the local residents.  The expansion finally took 
place with the U.S. compensating their neighbors 
generously for their property.  
 
One of the more serious attacks came in Jan 1968 
when a group of North Koreans secretly crossed 
the DMZ to kill President Park in the Blue House.  
They were blocked by South Koreans and the po-
lice killed nearly all 31 of them.  Sixty eight South 
Koreans were killed along with three American sol-
diers.  The Blue House is the name of the Presi-
dent®s residence much like the White House is the 
name of our president®s home. 
 
There have been a total of 2,607,881 personnel sta-
tioned in Korea since the end of the war.  For the 8 
year period from 2006 to 2013, there were always 
28,500 troops present but in 2014 the number was 
changed to 29,300 for an average of 49,829 persons 
per year since 1954. This is equivalent to about 3 
divisions.  [I have these numbers tallied by year for 
anyone interested].  In the background is the 
shoulder patch of the USFK.  
 
There have been 23 commanders of U.S Forces in 
Korea since 1954, the current commander being 
Gen Curtis Scaporratti.  Each commander usually 
serves for a period of 2 or 3 years.  

NOTICE!  Local dues are to be paid at the next 
regular meeting on February 4 or sent to Leon 
Geibel, 11 Plantation Dr, Hagerstown, MD 21740.  
The dues are $10 for two years³ don®t forget! 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Pacific_Command
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Eighth_United_States_Army
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Seventh_Air_Force
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Special_Operations_Command_Korea
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Special_Operations_Command_Korea
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Pacific_Command
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Pacific_Command
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Korea_Herald
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The Annual Regional KWVA meeting will be 
held here in Hagerstown this year.  This meet-
ing is usually attended by many of the veter-
an®s organizations in the area such as Chap-
ters 313, 142, JVC, and the American Legion. 

Position  Name Phone 
Commander  Bob Glausier  301-432-5289 

Vice Commander  Ron Twentey 240-882-6153 

2nd V Commander  Pat Patterson 301-790-3914 

Secretary Dave Ashburn  301-791-2059 

Treasurer Jim Mobley  301-733-0433 

Chaplin  Dr Bud Johns 301-739-8077 

Judge Advocate Carl Paylor 301-797-1462 

Sergeant-At-Arms Dick Sayles 301-773-7123 

Historian  Clayton Burkholder  301-582-2930 

Quartermaster  Roy May 301-432-8287 

Past Commanders Les Bishop Ed Stahl 

  Jim Ensminger Ned Renner  

  W Winebrenner    

Executive Com Bob Glausier  Les Bishop 

  Ron Twenty Pat Patterson 

  Jim Mobley  John Koontz  

  Jim Kline Tom Shank 

  Don Funk  Dave Ashburn  

Committees      

Ways & Means Lou Surratt  301-393-0994 

Activities  Bill Link  717-765-0749 

Membership  Leon Geibel  301-665-3635 

Public Relations  Les Bishop 240-420-3755 

Monument Com  Jim Mobley  301-733-0433 

Newsletter  Charles Gaush, PhD 301-790-4985 

Send News and Pics to crgaush@myactv.net     

Feb 4 Wednesday:  Regular meeting,  2:00 PM, American Legion Post 211 

Feb 14 Saturday:  Valentines Day 

Feb 16 Monday:  Presidents Day  

Feb 18 Wednesday: Ex Comm Meeting, 2:00 PM, American Legion Post 211 

  

Feb 20, 1951 Operation Killer, one of the first UN counter offensives under Gen Ridgeway  

Events for February 

Sick Call 

We have a long sick list this month.  

Ron Twentey: Slipped on ice, broke ankle, injured back  

Bob Sowers: In ICU  

Pat Patterson: cold/ Flu? 

Bev Patterson: slipped on ice, came home, fell again  

Warren Middlekauf :  pneumonia  

Bob Eader:  Slipped on ice; injured knee & shoulder  

Paul Peacher: Unknown illness  

There is a remedy to prevent slipping on ice.  I bought a 
pair of baseball shoes with metal cleats.  After sharpen-
ing the  cleats with a file, I could walk on any ice without 
slipping.  After this, we had an ice storm so I put my 
cleats on, got my camera and went all over the neighbor-
hood taking pictures.  

Another remedy is to buy the currently available remov-
able cleats which you can snap/clamp on to any pair of 
shoes or boots.  These would seem to be more conven-
ient than the baseball shoes.  

Bob Sowers Passes Away 

We have been informed that Robert R Sowers of 17515 
Lexington Ave, here in Hagerstown passed away at his 
home.  He had been in the Intensive Care Unit at the 
Meritus Medical Center.  He was an Army Veteran and 
served in the 26th Engineer Battalion.  He is survived 
by his wife, Jo Sowers. 
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Back in the day, we all rejoiced that we had two offi-
cial holidays in a short month.  The first was Lin-
coln®s birthday on February 12, then Washington®s 
birthday on February 22 but I learned that this was 
not observed by all states. (Washington was actually 
born on February 11, 1732, under the Julian calendar 
in effect at the time he was born, but his birth date 
is reckoned as February 22 under the Gregorian cal-
endar which was adopted in 1752.).   

Today we don®t have any weekday holidays except 
Presidents Day which by act of Congress falls on the 
third Monday of February.  Computer geeks  have 
calculated that the 3rd Monday in February can only 
fall between February 15 and February 21, thus elim-
inating both holidays!     Some of us think we're ob-
serving George Washington's Birthday (perpetually 
moved to more convenient Monday dates since 
1971), some of us think we're celebrating the com-
bined birthdays of George Washington and Abra-
ham Lincoln (two formerly separate holidays com-
pressed into one), and some of us think we're hon-
oring the memory of all U.S. presidents past and 
present. Which is it?  

 
The Federal bill says this is the recognition of Wash-
ington®s birthday.  The celebration of Lincoln®s 
birthday is not now and never has been a legal fed-
eral holiday [the congressmen are still fighting the 
Civil War].  The information coming from Washing-
ton says that Lincoln®s Birthday should be recog-
nized by suitable ceremonies and programs pre-
scribed by the various states.  This is hard to believe 
since nearly all current historians consider Lincoln 
to be our greatest president. Many surveys of histo-
rians, professors, politicians, etc always place Lin-
coln first, George Washington second, and Franklin 
Roosevelt third.  

Lincoln®s accomplishments include: holding the na-
tion together under the most brutal circumstances, 
the beginning of the end of slavery with the Emanci-
pation Proclamation, the passage of the Homestead 
Act which provided poor easterners free property 
in the west, passage of the Morrill Act which estab-
lished public universities in each state, the National 
Banking Act which established a common federal 
currency, and the construction of the Transconti-
nental Railroad.  Quite a bit on his plate!  

Lincoln was also noted for his speeches because he 
usually made them short  and told  stories to illus-
trate his points, a tactic used by Franklin Roosevelt 
decades later in his ¯Fireside Chats°.  Lincoln®s 
greatest speech was the Gettysburg Address which 
we all memorized in school.  In this address Lincoln 
explained that our nation was fighting the Civil War 

to see if we could survive as a country. He stated it 
was proper to dedicate a portion of the Gettysburg 
battlefield as a remembrance of the men who had 
fought and died there. Lincoln said that the people 
who were still alive must dedicate themselves to 
finish the task that the dead soldiers had begun 
which was to save the nation so it would not col-
lapse.  And it hasn®t.  

 

President®s Day 
 
 

Korean War Digital Memorial  

Professor Han from Syracuse University is still 
working on the Veterans Digital Memorial project.  
The memorial currently holds 121 interviews and 
he is looking for additional vets for interviews.  
There will need to be at least 20 veterans from 
Chapter 312 to warrant the trip from Syracuse Uni-
versity.  So let Public Relations (Les Bishop) know 
that you want to participate.   

It®s really very interesting to do the interview.  You 
just sit there and talk about your experiences and 
answer questions put to you by Dr Han.  Once 
you get talking you seem to keep going.  It®s an 
enjoyable experience and you will probably regret  
it later if you don®t participate. 

Although we primarily wanted to get veterans who 
were in Korea during the 1950 -1953 period, we have 
interviewed others who were serving elsewhere during 
that period.  Dr. Han would now  like to broaden that 
category to include veterans who were in Korea after 
the truce agreement and more veterans who were serv-
ing elsewhere during the 1950 -1953 period.  I think all 
of us know that there were more troops in Europe than 
in Korea during the war.  Quite a few of us never went 
overseas at all.  These latter folks contributed signifi-
cantly to support the war in Korea or to thwart com-
munist aggression generally.  This is all part of the sto-
ry Dr. Han wants to record.    -LB 

Museum Visit  
There has been some talk of a bus trip to visit the 
Korean War Museum in the Pentagon.  This museum 
was opened in 2013.  It is located in one of the main 
corridors and it is a wonderful exhibit.  
 
Therefore, I would like to know how many people 
would be interested in going on a bus trip to visit the 
museum.  We would try to arrange the trip in April/
May timeframe.  It would be during a weekday, leav-
ing about 8AM and returning to Hagerstown about 
2:30-3PM.   
 
If we want to factor in a lunch stop, that would 
change the times some.   For now, let®s plan on the 
cost being $20 - $25 per person and hope that I am 
successful with getting some financial help.   
     -LB 
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Activities Committee At Martinsburg 
WV 

Members of  KWVA Chapter 312 visited the veter-
ans hospitalized at Martinsburg VA hospital on De-
cember 22, 2014.  They dropped in on the Korean 
Veterans staying at the hospital.  They were greeted 
by the hospital staff who directed them to the 4th 
and 5th floors where the Korean veterans are locat-
ed.  Scrolls were distributed to each veteran per-

sonally which expressed our appreciation and 
thanks for their service.  

Those participating in the trip were Bill Link, chm of 
the Activities Committee, Clayton Burkholder, Jean 
Exkstine,  and Marjorie Von Drach.  The veterans 
really appreciated the thoughtfulness of the Chap-
ter. 

erans and ways to collect memorabilia for the 
foundation.  They had CNN correspondents 
come and work with the kids on techniques.  
This year, the focus is on getting more infor-
mation about the war into textbooks, both 
here and abroad.  By the way, there will be stu-
dents from other countries there so it will be 
an excellent chance to meet other kids of the 
same age.  I have not heard who the speakers 
are this year, but I would expect it will include 
distinguished educators.  
 
So what is the cost?   Practically nothing!  
There is a $50 registration fee, but the Founda-
tion will cover all programs, meals, lodging, 
transportation during the convention and 50% 
of the cost to get there.   

Attendees will visit the Korean War Memorial 
on the Mall, once at night and once in the day-
time, they will attend the Armistice ceremony 
in Arlington Cemetery on July 27 th and I think 
they are going to visit the museum in the Pen-
tagon.  This is an extraordinary opportunity for 
our descendants.  As mentioned previously, 
please contact Les Bishop (240-420-3755) for 
more information or visit their website http://
www.kwvdm.org/youth.ph?p=introduction  for 
more information.        -LB 

L to R:  Paul Gregory, Korean Vet from Martinsburg, 

Tricia Dehaven, Head of Volunteer Services, Clayton 

Burkholder, and Bill Link. 

The Scroll delivered personally to each Korean Veteran at 

the VA Hospital in Martinsburg, WV 

Youth Corps Convention  
 
The  Dr. Han mentioned in the Digital Memorial pro-
gram above is also President of the Korean War Legacy 
Foundation and his foundation sponsors a youth con-
vention in Washington, D.C. in July each year.  The 
convention dates are July 24 -27, 2015.  The Korean War 
Youth Corps Convention is for descendants 
(grandchildren or great -grandchildren) of Korean War 
veterans.  Basically, we are talking about 17 -22 year 
olds.   
 
Last year, the convention focused on interviewing vet-


